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Agenda item 2:  Election of the steering committee chairpersons 

 2.2:  Report of the chairpersons  

 

(Presented by the chairpersons) 

  

  

SUMMARY 

This working paper reports on the activities conducted by the Chairperson and the Vice-Chairperson 

during Phase II of the Project. 

 

Action by Steering Committee is indicated in section 3 

REFERENCES 

• AFPP Phase II Programme Document 

Related ICAO Strategic Objective(s): 

• Air Navigation Capacity and Efficiency 

• Safety 

• Environmental protection 
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1 Introduction 

1.1 In accordance with the Phase II Programme document, the steering committee is headed by a 

Chairperson, who is supported by a Vice-Chairperson.  

1.2 They are elected from different active members of the Programme.  

1.3 This paper recalls the provisions on the chairpersons as stipulated in Phase II Programme Document, 

provides the history of the current chairs and reports on their achievements. 

2 Discussion 

2.1 According to the Phase II Programme document, the duration of the term of the chairpersons is 

aligned with the duration of the corresponding Phase and new chairpersons emanating from different 

States shall be elected to ensure a broader geographical representation. 

2.2 The roles and responsibilities of the chairpersons with regards to Phase II provisions are the 

followings: 

a) Convene the steering committee meeting; 

b) Conduct the steering committee meetings; 

c) Act on behalf on the steering committee including invitation of other stakeholders 

and/or experts to attend the meetings as needed in order to assist the Programme in 

achieving its objectives. 

2.3 The Programme Phase II was chaired by Capt. Gilbert Kibe representing the Kenya Civil Aviation 

Authority as chair and Mr Sinaly Silué representing the civil aviation authority of Côte d’Ivoire 

(ANAC CI) as vice-chair. They have been elected on 6 February 2019 during the fifth steering 

committee meeting. 

2.4 It should be noted that we’ve chaired Phase I but also Phase II in the absence of candidate during the 

fifth steering committee meeting. It is therefore time to apply the principles of good governance and 

handover the position to a new team. 

2.5 Our term for Phase II was impacted by the Covid-19 disastrous pandemic which locked us at home 

or within our respective States, preventing the whole aviation industry and system to operate 

normally and reduced our financial resources. As a consequence, many active members were not 

able to honor their commitments, projects were paused and trainings and workshops were to be 

conducted virtually. 

2.6 Nevertheless, payments were received from some of the active members to which the meeting should 

express its sincere thanks. During this difficult period, we kept assuming our role and managing 

unforeseen events. Together with the two ICAO Regional Offices and the AFPP team, we brought 
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the PBN implementation to an acceptable level of implementation that will be presented by the 

secretariat. 

3 Action by the meeting 

3.1  The meeting is invited to:  

a) Take note of the roles and responsibilities of the chairpersons as stated in phase II 

Programme document; 

b) Take note of that the term of the current chairs is over; 

c) Take the appropriate actions for their replacement. 

./. 
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